1971, Fb. 25

Dr. E. P Henderson,
Divison of Meteorites,
Smithsonian Institution,
Washington, D. C.

Dear Dr. Henderson:

You are posslbly aware that there are being
offered commercially some small ircons renortedly from
N¥twood Down (I believe it 1is written Nut Wood), Northern
Territory. Austtalia.

There was some information that they fell in
1966 nt this is obviously wrong as to the pieces I have
geen 8lnce they are qulte well oxidized. They look like
crater irons in being rather ragged and torn like Hen-
bury's, which, indeed, they greatly resemble.

Maybe I ought to know about these but I don't.
Any light pu can shed on the supposed occurrence will be

appreciated.

Yours most sincerely,



